
Soul Harbor Baptist Church 
Attn: Pastor Paul J. Hoover 
3800 S. Howell Ave. 
Milwaukee, WI 53207 

Dear Paul, 

I trust this letter finds you well. I am writing on behalf of the Academy of Excellence (A.O.E.), and in 
accordance with the legal and regulatory framework governing Low Power FM (LPFM) broadcasting as 
overseen by the Federal Communications Commission (FCC). It has come to our attention that Soul 
Harbor Baptist Church, Inc. seeks permission to utilize A.O.E.'s location at 633 S 12th St, Milwaukee, 
WI 53204, as a tower site for their LPFM transmitter and antenna. 

After careful consideration, the Academy of Excellence is pleased to grant permission to Soul Harbor 
Baptist Church, Inc. for the aforementioned purpose.  

This authorization is subject to the following conditions: 
• 	Compliance with FCC Regulations: Soul Harbor Baptist Church, Inc. must adhere to all 

relevant FCC regulations governing LPFM broadcasting, including but not limited to technical 
standards, interference protection, and licensing requirements. 

• 	Indemnification: Soul Harbor Baptist Church, Inc. shall indemnify and hold harmless the 
Academy of Excellence from any claims, liabilities, costs, or damages arising out of the use of 
the specified location for LPFM broadcasting. 

• 	Insurance: Soul Harbor Baptist Church, Inc. is required to maintain appropriate insurance 
coverage to protect against any potential liabilities arising from the installation and operation of 
the LPFM transmitter and antenna. 

• 	Compliance with Local Zoning Laws: All activities related to the installation and operation of 
the LPFM transmitter and antenna must comply with local zoning ordinances and regulations. 

• 	Duration of Permission: This permission is granted indefinitely, but may be subject to renewal 
upon mutual agreement. 

Please consider this letter as formal authorization for Soul Harbor Baptist Church, Inc. to proceed with 
the use of A.O.E.'s location for the specified LPFM broadcasting purposes. It is understood that failure 
to adhere to the conditions outlined herein may result in the revocation of this permission. 

If you have any questions or require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
rmelchert@gmail.com. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Randall Melchert, President 
Academy of Excellence




